
Islazul Cienfuegos branch
reopens its facilities

The Islazul Cienfuegos Branch of the Ministry of Tourism, through the strategy of the Hotel
Group, reopened the Villa Yaguanabo, near the border with Sancti Spiritus and the mountains of
the Guamuhaya Group, certified as the most Hygienic and Safe Tourism, against the COVID-19
pandemic.



Cienfuegos, December 11 (RHC)-- The Islazul Cienfuegos Branch of the Ministry of Tourism, through the
strategy of the Hotel Group, reopened the Villa Yaguanabo, near the border with Sancti Spiritus and the
mountains of the Guamuhaya Group, certified as the most Hygienic and Safe Tourism, against the
COVID-19 pandemic.

The Pasacaballo Hotel, located in a very privileged place for its natural beauties, next to the Caribbean
Sea, should begin to provide service as of December 15, which functioned as a Hotel-Hospital for COVID
patients.

It underwent a process of repair and maintenance of its areas, the restaurants and the swimming pool for
children.

Its 188 rooms are almost ready and new services are being added, according to Felicia Gómez Ojeda,
Commercial Specialist of the Islazul Cienfuegos Branch.

"We have a new acquisition, she highlights, a children's playground. One of the things we are going to
use in the reopening. We are working on two bars, which we are also going to reopen, one to support the
swimming pool and the other outside the facility."
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